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IIUI students delegation visits the Central Police Office; meets IGP

According to details, the student delegation of the Department of Political Science of International Islamic University Islamabad (IIUI) Islamabad visited the Central Police Office Islamabad and met with Inspector General of Police (IGP) Islamabad, Syed Ali Nasir Rizvi, a public relations officer said.

He said that, a large number of students, senior officers of Islamabad Police were present on this occasion.

During the visit, the IGP Islamabad delivered an awareness lecture to the students regarding the consequences of drug use and its prevention.

He emphasized that the use of drugs among youth and especially in students is destructive to both their health and future.

Therefore, the students should refrain from drugs themselves and to play their role in protecting their peers and community from the curse of drugs.

He urged the educational institutions administration to cooperate with Islamabad Police in the ongoing "Nasha Ab Nahi" tehreek by organizing seminars to protect the youngsters.

During the lecture, the IGP Islamabad also responded to the attendees' questions and briefed them about Islamabad Police legal actions against drug peddling.

He highlighted that Islamabad Police will always bring individuals involved in drug-related businesses to justice.

Furthermore, he said that with the cooperation of citizens the Islamabad Police is employing all means to make the city a safe place.

At the conclusion of the event, IGP Islamabad and the students mingled, and the student delegation reaffirmed their full cooperation with Islamabad Police in the "Nasha Ab Nahi" tehreek.


